The Pennsylvania Environmental Council is pleased to provide the following comments with regard to the implementation of Act 213 of 2004.   We appreciate the PUC's interest in receiving public comment and input on this important matter.
 

The PEC is a 35 year-old non-profit corporation devoted to using market-based solutions to resolving long-standing environmental problems.  We are particularly interested in the implementation of Act 213 as it will engender significant market demand for "credits" that will be need to be traded between renewable and alternative energy generators and electric distribution systems.   These credits will likely become a valuable commodity traded among a variety of market actors in order to comply with the Act.  Structuring this market in order to yield cost-effective, timely and enforceable transactions will require great care and attention to detail.
 

In particular, PEC wishes to ensure smooth and effective operation of both a generation attribute tracking system and a separate, independent Administrator.  These two functions are quite different and must be clearly separated.   In the first instance, the Administrator's role should be to provide independent verification and measurement of generation attribute credit claims, and to approve the entry of that claim into the generation attribute tracking system.   The system should provide timely, enforcement-grade data which regulators, generators, and distributors can use to determine compliance with the terms of Act 213.   PEC cannot emphasize enough the need for independent, third-party verification and measurement of generation attribute claims.   This principle is fundamental to the integrity of the marketplace for such "credits" and must be separate and independent from the tracking system.   Without independent verification and measurement market transactions may lack credibility and harm the market for alternative and renewable energy.   
 

Finally, PEC hopes that the PUC and DEP will ensure that separate, voluntary markets for other generation attributes are not affected by the creation of a regulatory market for alternative and renewable energy.   In particular, PEC is concerned that markets for CO2 reductions, NOx and SOx reductions, and other direct and indirect attributes of renewable and alternative energy use might be negatively affected by allowing so-called "bundled" credits to be transacted in Pennsylvania.   These bundled credits would transfer all environmental claims from the generator to the purchaser.   By allowing unbundled credits into the tracking system, the PUC and DEP would allow emerging markets for greenhouse gas reductions and related generation attributes to proceed without harm.
 

We thank you for this opportunity to provide input to this important process.
 

 

Sincerely,
 

 

Andrew McElwaine, President
Pennsylvania Environmental Council
130 Locust Street
Suite 200
Harrisburg, PA  17101
717-230-8044
 

 

